

UTICA CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT 929 York Street Utica, NY 13501

Vincent Perrotta
Director of Physical Education & Athletics

Ph. (315) 368-6950 Fax. (315) 792-2285 vperrotta@uticaschools.org

Dear Parents/Guardians:

UCSD COVID-19 Update September 1, 2022

As you may know, the New York State Department of Health and the New York State Education Department recently released new COVID-19 guidance to all K-12 schools based on recent updated guidance from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC). The Utica City School District will be following the new guidance as recommended by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), the New York State Department of Health, and the New York State Education Department

According to the guidance, schools will no longer be required to conduct temperature screenings, physically distance, quarantine students and staff following exposure, conduct contact tracing (however, parents should be notified of close contacts in the event that there is a positive case in a classroom setting), or report daily COVID-19 testing and case positive data.

Based on the latest guidance from The New York State Department of Health, the Utica City School District will follow a five (5) day home isolation period for any student or staff member who tests positive for COVID-19.

Illness/positive COVID-19 test

As with any infectious illness, students and staff who test positive for COVID-19, or who show symptoms, are asked to stay home from school and follow the Centers for Disease Control's Isolation Guidance.

- Someone who tested positive and has no symptoms may return to school after day 5.
- Someone who is sick (has symptoms) may return to school after day 5 if they have been fever-free for 24 hours (without the use of fever-reducing medication) and symptoms are improving. It is also recommended that they wear a well-fitted mask on days 6-10 at school when around others.

People who have been sick, or tested positive, should wear a mask when symptoms begin or after testing positive (day 0) for COVID-19 through day 10.

"Note: After having ended isolation, if COVID-19 symptoms recur or worsen, restart isolation at day 0. Day 0 of isolation is the day of symptom onset. Staff and student's parents/guardians should be advised to talk to a healthcare provider about their symptoms or when to end isolation." (Source: NYSDOH FAQ 2022-23 August 2022 Memo)

We are an Equal Opportunity Employer which fully and actively supports equal access for all regardless of Race, Color, Weight, National Origin, Ethnic Group, Religious Practice, Disability, Sexual Orientation, Gender, Age, Veteran Status, or Genetic Information.

Masks

Any student or staff member may wear a mask while at school to prevent the spread of illness. Mask-wearing is recommended for days 6-10 after coming off of isolation, and returning to school following a positive COVID test, or COVID illness.

Testing

Testing is recommended for people with symptoms of COVID-19 as soon as possible after symptoms begin.

Health and safety protocols

Routine cleaning in our school buildings continues to be an important strategy for reducing the spread of illness. High-risk areas such as health offices, classrooms, lunchrooms, athletic rooms, bathrooms and high-traffic areas are cleaned at least daily.

Sincerely,

Vincent Perrotta

Director of Physical Education & Athletics

Resources

Please click on the links below for more information regarding COVID-19

https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/system/files/documents/2022/08/2022-23-school-year-covid-19-faqs-for-schools 8-22-22.pdf NYSDOH 2022-2023 FAQ's Related to COVID-19 (August 2022)

What Parents/Caregivers Should Know about COVID Mitigation Strategies for the 2022-2023 School Year (August 2022)

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention's (CDC) Operational Guidance for K-12 Schools and Early Care and Education Programs to Support Safe In-Person Learning CDC (August 2022)